Alberta Infrastructure

**Deputy Minister**3rd Floor, Infrastructure Building
6950 – 113 Street
Edmonton, Alberta T6H 5V7

May 7, 2020

Mr. Ken Gibson Executive Director Alberta Construction Association 18004 - 107 Avenue NW Edmonton, AB T5S 2J5

Dear Mr. Gibson:

Thank you for taking the time on Monday, May 4, 2020 to discuss your stakeholders' questions regarding Alberta Infrastructure's approach to managing impacts of COVID-19 on active construction projects. I value their concerns, and I appreciate the opportunity to respond.

The situation surrounding COVID-19 is dynamic and changing rapidly. The effects of COVID-19 vary considerably across the construction industry as a whole and, as such, there is no one-size-fits-all solution that can be applied to all projects and circumstances. Alberta Infrastructure is committed to working with its public and private sector partners on a case-by-case basis to help ensure that any impacts of COVID-19 are managed.

Upon receiving written notice that a project is experiencing impacts as a result of COVID-19, Alberta Infrastructure will engage with the contractor or consultant to help determine the path forward. Contractors and consultants have a responsibility to demonstrate how any identified impacts are being managed and mitigated.

I look forward to continuing to work with your organization to navigate this complex situation. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Shannon Flint Deputy Minister

cc: Tracy Allen, Assistant Deputy Minister, Capital Projects Delivery, Infrastructure